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Dear Team
I welcome Brisbane City Council’s recognition that removing all infrastructure projects from Yeronga in the 2019 LGIP was an error. Over recent years Yeronga has experienced significant development growth with more planned. It is essential that Council plans for infrastructure upgrades that meet the current and future needs of our community.  
I support Council’s decision to add three new projects to the LGIP as follows:
· stormwater relief pipe projects (Devon St to Venner Rd) $2.8m
· road corridor/intersection project widening Cardross St overpass for Cardross St and Fairfield Rd, Yeronga/Y’pilly $7.5m
· Ipswich Rd/Venner Rd/Waterton St intersection upgrade Annerley $3.6m.

However, more is needed. I request that Council adds the following projects to the LGIP: 

· open stormwater channel remediation Hyde Rd Park/Leyshon Park,  Yeronga/Fairfield $10m
· Yeronga West stormwater pipe upgrades (Hyde Rd to Brisbane Corso) $3m
· upgrades to existing park infrastructure Yeronga Memorial Park $2m
· all backflow valves recommended by AECOM after the 2011 floods for Ormadale Rd, Ortive and Stevens Sts, Yeronga
· intersection upgrade Fairfield Rd/Venner Rd, Yeronga  
· intersection upgrade (new traffic lights) Cansdale St/Hyde Rd, Yeronga
· intersection upgrade for School Rd/Ipswich Rd, Yeronga
· intersection upgrade Hyde Rd/Fairfield Rd, Yeronga   
· acquisition of 143 Hyde Rd, Yeronga for park/sport/recreation purposes
· acquisition of the Yeronga Bowls Club site, 11 Querrin St, Yeronga for park/sport/ recreational purposes
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